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AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

July1, 2014
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Present at 6:00 p.m. were Mayor Ken Gray, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stan Schwartz,
Tom McGee, Bonnie Schultz, Peter Hoyt, Christian Scorzoni, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools. 
Absent Jill Hadwen, SAC Representative

The Chair called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. Tom McGee led the Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance and read the School Committee Mission Statement.
The Mission reads as follows:

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELGATIONS
There were 2 public comments. 
· A parent and booster member spoke about how the cheerleaders will be having a pizza fundraiser in July to purchase new uniforms.  He left the committee forms and asked if it could go on the website.  He also congratulated the softball team on their accomplishments

· A parent and AMS teacher spoke about the PARCC testing and asked the committee to listen to the community with their concerns on this testing. Ms. LaValley stated that there will be forum on this issue and they are only in the planning stages.  Mr. Schwartz stated that there will be a scheduled meeting in August and asked for input from the community. 

III.
PRESENTATIONS


A.
CAL State Champs Girls Softball and Track State Champs


End of the Year Athletics Report



Glen Gearin
Mr. Gearin spoke about the athletics at the high school. He had a hand out recognizing some of the athletes and their accomplishments. He credited a lot of the success of these young athletes from the youth programs that happen in Amesbury. Mr. Gearin introduced Ernie Bissaillon, and Chris Perry as CAL coaches of the year Award in track (Bassaillon) and softball (Perry).  
Both coach Bissaillon and Perry thanked the committee and introduced some of the star athletes that were in the audience.

B.
Amesbury Charitable Health Foundation


Laurie Knapp



Todd Schell

Mrs. Knapp and Mr. Bob Gaudett explained to the committee how this Foundation was established (1963 fund from the closing of the Amesbury Hospital).  Each year 5 scholarships are given to seniors to further their education.  

Mrs. Knapp explained that a meeting was set to speak to each of the physical education teachers in the system to offer them $2500.00 to each school and $1000.00 to the academy to purchase equipment. Also, they are working in conjunction with the rotary to work on before and after school programs and funding.
Ms. LaValley and Mr. Hoyt thanked them for the kind gesture and all that they do.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to accept the gift of $2500.00 to each school and $1000.00 to the academy to purchase equipment. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.
IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE  REPORTS

  A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability
Lynn Griffin presented the committee with a Power Point regarding MCAS or PARCC in Spring 2015. Some of the points that she highlighted were:
· The decision to stay with MCAS or go to PARCC needs to be voted on by October 1, 2014.

· District decided to not vote before the early decision which was June 30th
· If PARCC is the choice than a paper-based testing or online testing will be made be each school

· There is more flexibility in Grades 9 & 11 

· There will be an accountability for MCAS (not held harmless) and PARCC (held harmless)

· Testing will change regardless of the pick in 2016 (test not known as of yet)

· Many implication if Amesbury decides PARCC in 2015, i.e chance will not get results in a timely fashion; teachers could be negatively impacted by Student Growth Percentiles on the PARCC scores.
The committee had a discussion regarding the two tests and the implications to the students, district and teachers.  With a new secretary of Education coming up, the choices might be totally different when that person takes office. A few questions that were asked to Ms. Griffin were:
· Can the Commissioner make a recommendation to vote for the PARCC testing? – (yes)
· Grades 9 & 11 can take whatever?  - (yes)
· In 2016 testing will be changing regardless? – (yes)
· Will we be getting feedback from the trial PARCC that was taken this year?  – (no)
· What drove the timeline of June 30th ? – state driven, need to have the sense of who is going with PARCC and who is not.
· Is there an anticipated recommendation? – joint decision, speaking to administrators and staff, ultimately school committee takes the vote

· Are all the AMS grade tested? – yes

Dr. Robinson concluded the discussion with stated that there are a lot of unknown areas and they are still obtaining information to make the recommendation to the committee.

B.  Assistant Superintendent’s Report
· Ms. Farrell spoke about the FY14 end year.
· Looking over the encumbered PO’s

· Meeting with Tech staff every month – they will be meeting tomorrow

· SIMS reporting

· Student growth percentile

· EPIMS

· PARCC field test – Commonwealth had some issues, but because of the good work of Susan, Martine and Kathy, APS did not have that much difficulty administrating the test.

· With the new building project in Newburyport Ms. Farrell was able to obtain teacher desks, clocks, 200 chairs and cafeteria tables for APS.
Mayor Gray stated the John is working on a “road map” for technology in the city. John will be asking for a needs assessment for the school side. Mayor Gray stated that we need to be pro-active on all of the technology.
C.
Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Robinson spoke regarding the following items:
· Common Core in MA – just received a 23 page document on this, will share with the committee and put on the web site
· Regarding the School Committee dates for the school year. A few conflicts. Need to look at the first meeting in September. Set to be September 1st, that is Labor Day, need to look at moving to September 2nd, Tuesday. Also a conflict on January 19th , possibly move to January 26th
Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. LaValley to change the school committee meeting from September 1 to September 2, 2014.  Vote: Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mrs. Schultz to change the committee meeting from January 19 to January 26, 2015.  Vote: Unanimous, Yes.
· Special Education Meeting with Senator Ives was on June 18th in North Andover. Well attended including, City Councilors Lavoie, Sherwood, Mr. Pierce and several other Special Education Directors from other districts.  The next meeting will be in September.

· Need to keep our eyes out for a competitive matching grant that will be coming out for technology

· Hand out on the Collaborative for Regional Educational Services and Training (CREST) and its approval

· MCAS vs. PARCC – Mr. Scorzoni asked when will the vote be taken. Ms. LaValley stated in the 2nd meeting in September.
· Summary of education evaluation overview of 5 step system.

· Exciting close out of the year on June 25th. Happy students and staff.  Also the graduation of the academy and the exciting times.
V.
COMMUNICATION


Ms. LaValley spoke about meeting with Senator Costello on July 29th at 6:00.  
Committee member stated that they could not make it and should look for alternate date.

VI.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. 1.
June 9, 2014 Minutes

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley to approve the regular minutes dated 
June 9, 2014.   Vote: Unanimous, Yes.

    2.    Discussion – Educator and Employee Evaluations
Mr. Schwartz asked Dr. Robinson to explain the new evaluation process. Dr. Robinson gave the committee a hand out that explained the process. She went on to say that this evaluation is a requirement for Race To The Top and is a 5 step process (  self-assessment, analysis, goal setting, plan development, implementation of the plan, formative assessment/evaluation and summative evaluation.
There was discussion and questions from the committee regarding this new evaluation. Mr. Schwartz asked what happens if there are too many exemplary and unsatisfactory teacher?   Mr. Hoyt asked how the leadership team accepted it. Dr. Robinson stated that it was a struggle as a team, they debated it. She felt that there are a lot of exceptional educators in the system and they will rate them without being disrespectful to the state.

Dr. Robinson went on to state that the implementation was a lot of preparation. Mr. Schwartz asked; What do teachers have to put together? Dr. Robinson said that there was a lot of discussion but that the classroom teachers trust the administrators with their professional judgment. The administrators know if their teachers are engaged.  They ask their teachers to take sample work from their students.  The next phase is how students are growing and then report to the state.

Mr. Schwartz asked what is the amount of observations 100% or 60%? 
Dr. Robinson stated that it depended on what phase they were at. Every principal sets a goal and paces themselves.  They have to meet the contract with teachers and para-professionals.

Mrs. Schultz asked how is the plan set and who decides where they are in the phase?  Dr. Robinson stated that the majority of the educators are in the self-directed plan – 2 year.  Then there is the Developing Education Plan (new teachers)– 3 year and the Direct Growth Plan – how they meet the criteria.


3.
MASC Resolution and MASC/MASS Joint Conference

Ms. LaValley read a letter regarding funding the unfunded mandates and reframe from added new testing that interfere with education.  A vote was taken to accept.
Motion by Mrs. Schultz, seconded by Mr. McGee to accept the resolution from the MASC/ MASS to lobby. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.




B.
Warrant - $286,456.74 (6/26/14)
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to accept the Warrant dated June 26, 2014 in the amount of $286,456.74. Vote: Unanimous, Yes.






VII.
  INFORMATION ITEMS
A. 
Subcommittee Reports

1. Finance/Budget Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz
Met today – Deirdre up to date.
2. Policy Subcommittee – Bonnie Schultz
Have not met

3. Personnel Subcommittee – Thomas McGee
Have not met – Next meeting in August.
VIII..
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS

The Chair read the future meeting and agenda items aloud.

1. Academy Presentation and MOU (8/14)
2. Visit with State Representative and State Senator (9/14)
3. Bill Scott – Town Energy Plan (8/14)

4. Whittier Regional Vocational High School (8/14)
5. Superintendent’s Evaluation (8/14)

6. School Committee Goal Setting (8/14)

7. School Calendar 2015/2016 and 2016/2017
8. MCAS/PARCC Discussion(8/14) - added
9. MACS/PARCC vote (9/2/14) - added
Mr. Scorzoni announced that at the state level, $175 thousand was including for Early College that is dedicated to Northern Essex Community College with the majority of those funds covering Amesbury.  Senator Ives is looking to expand the program to other communities. Mr. Scorzoni is very optimistic of getting the funds.
IX.
PRESS CONFERENCE
  None
X.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


The Chair stated that the committee will meet to discuss:

Pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, s.21 (a) (2) to conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with nonunion personnel or contract negotiations with nonunion personnel, being the Superintendent of Schools.
Motion to go into Executive session. Roll Call was taken. Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Mayor Gray to adjourn the meeting and go into executive meeting  Vote: Unanimous, Yes





Respectfully Submitted,


Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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